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During the spring term year 5 and 6 pupils have been working on a project to research, make and evaluate an electric vehicle.
School was approached by Baxi Engineering to take part in the project. Mrs Jean Coulston (HLTA) and Mrs Alison Loughran (Year 5 Class Teacher) were invited to a training day where they were shown how to make an electric vehicle so that they could lead the project.
Mrs Coulston invited me into school so that I could see how the children were getting on. The project links to the following curriculum areas;
Health and Safety
Working in a group choosing a theme
Science- Forces and Electricity
DT – research, design, make, evaluate
Maths – using and applying knowledge
Responsibility – taking care of our environment

A mixture of year 5 and 6 pupils were chosen for each group, putting children together who would not usually work together. Each car was made using a wooden base and 4 wooden wheels. The children then had to connect the engine (electric motor) via gears (circular card discs) to the wheel axles using rubber bands. They then had to connect the power source (2x batteries) to the engine using positive and negative electric currents to make the car go backwards or forwards. 

When I visited a couple of the groups had managed to get their cars going. Most other groups were nearly there. The children seemed absorbed in the task. What a great introduction to engineering. Children from each group confidently spoke to me about their cars and any issues they had.

The next step will be to create a cover (body) for the car out of paper, ideas for which each group had already sketched out. Two teams will be chosen to represent the school at Preston College later in the year where the vehicles will be put through their paces and be expected to climb a ramp.
I would like to thank Mrs Coulston for inviting me into school and would like to congratulate both her and Mrs Loughran for leading the project so successfully. Having not been able to come into school during the covid pandemic, it was lovely to be able to meet the children.
Tessa Fryer – DT/Art/Music Governor



